ROBERT W. CARLE
153 WATER STREET
NEW YORK

August 18, 1925.

Dr. Harvey Cushing,
Brookline, Mass.

My dear Doctor Cushing:

Since I wrote you I have had the very marked pleasure of spending some time at Murray Bay and have met a number of Sir William Oslers' and your friends. I have spent the last three days with Bill Darrach who has told me a good deal more about what happened over seas. I want you to know that I think it is wonderful that you have kept your own name out of the book.

a good deal of help to me. As I think I told you I am greatly interested in the development of the dental side of the Presbyterian here, we have just installed our first Dental Interne, who happens to be Doctor Arthur P. Connolly of Brookline, who graduated from Harvard Dental this year. Our professional men feel well satisfied with him but in confidence it may be necessary for me to finance him and I would like to know a little more about him than I do. He has given me a good letter from Charles P. Cameron who is Director of the Gymmasium and Bath Department of Brookline. I understand he served there as a physical director. I also have a letter from one, Walter R. Carroll of 45 Kendall Street. Mr. Carroll has the letters D.V.M. after his name which is too much for me unless it means Doctor of Vetinary Medicine.

If you know Cameron would you mind telephoning him so that I may have some information that does not come direct from the man. If it is not too much trouble I will be glad to have you wire as I feel I ought to close the matter.

Hoping you are having the best of good summers, I am, with best

wishes

RWC: F

incerely yours,